LA /ESSEX PRIMARY HEADS’ ASSOCIATION NORTH-EAST AREA
WEDNESDAY 23 JUNE 2010
MEETING SUMMARY: ISSUES AND RECOMMENDATIONS

Agendas and minutes for these meetings available at www.essexprimaryheads.co.uk
	
	Attendance List
	

	
	DISTRICT AND EPHA AGENDA (a.m.)

Louise Evers, Area Improvement Manager
Sheena Clover, North East Chair

EPHA update
EEPHA meeting and AGM

Presentation:

Steps in Time –drama event
Workshops:
· Making a difference- managing race equality and racist incidents
· Introductory visit to the Imagine Centre 
	(Notes below)
New Headteachers welcomed 

Gillian Jasper

Greenstead St Andrew’s Infants 
Kerry Ekins-Malcolm
St Lawrence CE Primary, Rowhedge 
Farewell to the following Headteachers:

Angela Konarzweski
St John’s CE Primary

Gerry Oliver

Friars Grove Juniors 

Greg Bloss

Chase Lane Primary 

Jude Nash

Chase Lane Primary

Patti Derry

Boxted St Peter’s CE Primary

Sheena Clover

Election of Officers and Local Delivery Group representatives

Chair 


Simon Billings (St John’s Green Primary)
Vice-Chair

Ronnie Farrelly (Holland Park Primary)

Treasurer

Karen Mills (Langenhoe Primary)

Colchester West

Neil Matthews (Heathlands Primary) Colchester East 

To be agreed
Tendring Mid

Claire Claydon (Brightlingsea Juniors)
Tendring North

To be agreed 
Tendring South

To be agreed 
Harwich and Dovercourt To be agreed 
Oliver Naylor
Prue Reynolds, EMA Adviser 
Kate Holland
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	Primary behaviour developments
	Pauline Edwards, Interim Children’s Support Manager 
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	Alison Fiala, Head of Primary Improvement

Louise Evers, Area Improvement Manager
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	Essex Formula Review
	Jim MacDonald, Schools Finance Manager

Geoff Boyd, Mouchel

	p 9-10
	Update: Diabetes in schools

Implications of the new admissions code 

Community Cohesion, PVE and Equalities conference
	Alison Fiala, Head of Primary Improvement

	p 11-13
	Essex School Improvement Transformation Project
	Olive Newland, ECC Head of Traded Services

Phillip Rice (TSU Portfolio Manager)

	p 13-14
	Enjoy and Achieve Area Development Group Action Plan – oracy showcase
	Louise Evers, Area Improvement Manager

	p 14-15
	Key dates
	2010/2011 EAST meetings with the Local Authority officers  at Weston Homes Community Stadium
Wednesday 3 November 2010
Wednesday 16 March 2011
Wednesday 22 June 2011
Annual General Meetings     

Friday 2 July 2010  Chelmsford City Football Club

Deputy Heads’ Conference   Friday 8 October 2010      Stansted Hilton

Headteachers’ Conference    Friday 25 March 2011 Stock Brook    

	*Page numbers refer to the full minutes (posted on the website) of the Summer term Area meetings with LA Officers and Headteachers.


LA /ESSEX PRIMARY HEADS’ ASSOCIATION EAST AREA

WEDNESDAY 23 JUNE 2010
ATTENDANCE

	Present

	
	
	

	Lelia Berkley
	St Andrew’s CE Primary, Marks Tey
	Gordon Malcolm
	Fordham All Saints CE Primary 

	Simon Billings
	St John’s Green Primary
	Tracy McKenzie-Bell
	Prettygate Juniors

	Stephen Burnup
	Mistley Norman Primary 
	Janet Meacock
	Millfields Primary 

	Carol Carllson-Browne   
	Oakwood Infants
	Carl Messer
Karen Mills
	St George’s New Town Primary
Langenhoe CE Primary

	Claire Claydon
	EPHA Chair, Brightlingsea Juniors
	Kate Moore
	Birch CE Primary 

	Mark Carter-Tufnell
	Kendall Primary
	Jackie Moore
	St George’s Infant & Nursery

	Nigel Chapman               Ravenscroft Primary
	Barry Nevin 
	Stanways Fiveways Primary 

	Anne Clarke
	Tendring Primary
	Richard Nitsche
	St Andrew’s Juniors 

	Diana Cleaver
	Great Bentley Primary
	Lorraine Oldale 
	Wix and Wrabness Primary 

	Sheena Clover
	East Chair, Parsons Heath CP
	Gerry Oliver
	Friars Grove Junior

	Robert Collins

	Alresford Primary
	Tim Palmer
	St Osyth CE Primary 

	Brian Combes
	Stanway Primary 
	Donna Parker 
	Ardleigh St Mary’s CE Primary

	Helen Dudley-Smith
	Friars Grove Infants 
	Joanna Pointing-Newitt
	Willow Brook Primary & Nursery

	Craig Duncan 
	Queen Boudica Primary 
	Kirsty Rowsell 
	Messing-cum-Inworth School 

	Kerry Ekins-Malcolm
	St Lawrence CE Primary, Rowhedge
	Sharon Sciachettano
	Holland Haven Primary

	Ronnie Farrelly
	Holland Park Primary
	Nicola Sirett
	Mersea Island School 

	Carole Farrer
	Lexden Primary 
	Karen Springett
	Milldene Primary, Tiptree

	Jenny Firth
	Hazelmere Juniors
	Steve Springett
	The Mayflower Primary 

	Alan Garnett
	North Primary 
	Heather Tetchner
	Dedham Primary 

	Lynne Gibb
	Kings Ford Juniors 
	Gail Thomas 
	St Michael’s Primary & Nursery

	Linda Gildea 
	Spring Meadow Primary 
	Julie Thompson
	Broomgrove Juniors 

	Bridget Harris
	St Thomas More’s Catholic Primary 
	Serena Williams
	Roach Vale Primary

	Nigel Hookway
	Highwoods Primary 
	Patricia Wilkie
	Layer-de-la-Haye Primary

	Claire Holmes 
	Monkwick Infant & Nursery 
	Paula Wiltshire

	Broomgrove Infants

	Julia Hunt
	Brightlingsea Infants
	Jacky Wood 
	Lexden Springs Primary 

	Julie Ingram
	Chappell CE Primary 
	
	

	Carol Jackson
	Prettygate Infants 
	
	

	Victoria Jackson
	Great Clacton CE Juniors 
	
	

	Gill Jasper
	Greenstead St Andrews
	Apologies
	

	Sally Leung 
	Montgomery Infants and Nursery
	Ken Blake
	Hamford Primary

	Linda Leveridge 
	Lawford CE Primary 
	Martin Nicholls
	All Saints, Great Oakley 

	Julia Longman
	Fingringhoe CE Primary 
	Clare Reece
	Cann Hall Primary

	
	
	
	

	LA Officers (afternoon meeting)
	
	

	Louise Evers
	Area Improvement Manager, East
	Prue Reynolds 
	EMA Adviser

	Alison Fiala
	Head of Primary Improvement
	Sandy Fletcher
	SIEY

	Pauline Edwards 
	Interim Children’s Support Manager
	Richard Moody
	SIEY

	Jim MacDonald
	Schools Finance Manager 
	Alan Roebuck
	SIEY

	Geoff Boyd
	Mouchel
	Barry Hawes
	SIEY

	Olive Newland
	Head of Traded Services
	Donna Wenden
	SIEY

	Phillip Rice
	TSU Portfolio
	
	

	In Attendance  
	
	Representative
	Essex Outdoor Learning

	Pam Langmead

	EPHA Manager (apologies pm)
	Representative 
	Talk2Teachers


If your attendance or apologies have not been noted please contact the EPHA Manager at langmead@tesco.net for amendment.
	
	EAST EPHA DISTRICT MEETING MINUTES 23 June 20010

	

	1.         

	WELCOME 
Louise Evers, North-East Area Improvement Adviser, and Sheena Clover, Chair of EEPHA, welcomed colleagues to the meeting, and in particular the headteachers who have taken up new posts in North East Essex, including:
Gillian Jasper

Greenstead St Andrew’s Infants (previous Essex head)

Kerry Ekins-Malcolm
St Lawrence CE Primary, Rowhedge 


	

	2.  

A

B

C

D

E

F


	EAST EPHA UPDATE AND ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

THANK YOU AND FAREWELL

Farewell to the following Headteachers who are leaving their schools or stepping down from headship at the end of July:

Angela Konarzweski
St John’s CE Primary – moving to Kent
Gerry Oliver

Friars Grove Juniors - retiring
Greg Bloss

Chase Lane Primary –acting head for two years – stepping down
Jude Nash

Chase Lane Primary –acting head for two years – stepping down
Patti Derry

Boxted St Peter’s CE Primary- retiring
CHAIR’S REPORT 

Sheena Clover, the East Chair, noted that the 09/10 school year had been a good and productive year for EEPHA, with excellent attendance at most meetings. The East Headteachers had enjoyed a wide variety of presenters and had been particularly inspired by the expertise and experience of colleague headteachers. She thanked all those who had led workshops and presentations, and reminded colleagues to feedback what they would like to see at future meetings. 

Sheena thanked the Local Delivery Group representatives and Ronnie Farrelly, East Vice-Chair, who have worked alongside her, for and on behalf of all headteachers in the area. She also thanked those headteachers who represent EPHA on working groups and consultations. Sheena expressed her own concern that headteachers are involved in so many areas in addition to their own schools, and expressed the importance of the LDG representative, who can help ensure that the views and opinions of all heads are communicated to the EPHA Executive and the Local Authority. 

Sheena noted that she was standing down as Chair of EEPHA after three years. She was thanked for her hard work and contribution to East EPHA during her years as Chair. 

AREA MEETINGS

Sheena noted that an increasing number of companies and traded services are asking to attend headteacher meetings and conferences, and she asked the headteachers their views on whether commercial companies and LA services should be able to come to these meetings, either to present or to set up stands. It was suggested that these companies may be useful if recommended by other headteachers, and one idea was to organise an annual market place event for traders. It was agreed that this should be discussed further by the Area Steering Group. 
TREASURER’S REPORT 

Robert Collins, the treasurer for the East Area, circulated the following financial report for North East EPHA, year ending March 2010. He noted that the accounts are currently being audited. 

Financial Report

Balance brought forward from 2008-9  £1750.68 

Total income for 2009/10 was £9,900 from school subscriptions. £8,640 was forwarded to County.  

Opening balance 2008/09
£  1,750.68

Plus Income 2009/10

£  9,900.00




£11,650.68

Minus Expenditure

£ 1,656.40
Payment to County EPHA
£ 8,640.00
Year-End Balance

£  1,354.28
Headteachers were asked for their suggestions for future meetings and expenditure by the Area. However, Robert cautioned that last year expenditure was greater than the income for the North East Area.
Headteachers were reminded that they have the right to claim for expenses when they are representing EPHA, and that these claims should be forwarded to the County treasurer. The EPHA subscription remains at £100 per school for the coming year. Headteacher were informed that an invoice for the 2010/11 financial year will be sent to their schools at the end of June. 

Robert was thanked for his report and his work as treasurer for the East Area for the last three years. 

ELECTIONS OF OFFICERS AND LOCAL DELIVERY GROUP REPRESENTATIVES     
The following headteachers were elected as officers and representatives of their Local Delivery Groups:

Chair 



Simon Billings (St John’s Green Primary)
Vice-Chair


Ronnie Farrelly (Holland Park Primary)

Treasurer


Karen Mills (Langenhoe Primary)

Colchester West

Neil Matthews (Heathlands Primary) 

Colchester East 

To be agreed by the LDG

Tendring Mid


Claire Claydon (Brightlingsea Juniors)
Tendring North

To be agreed by the LDG
Tendring South

To be agreed by the LDG

Harwich and Dovercourt 
To be agreed by the LDG
Sheena stepped down as Chair of EEPHA after three years, and she was thanked for the huge amount that she has done to support local headteachers, giving up a great deal of time voluntarily to ensure that EEPHA is well led and managed.

The officers and Local Delivery Group representatives were thanked for the hard work that they do on behalf of headteachers in the East Area and for agreeing to continue in their roles or taking on new positions. 

FEEDBACK FROM THE EPHA EXECUTIVE

The Summer term EPHA newsletter, including dates for the 2010/11 school year, was circulated to headteachers at the meeting -these can also be found on the Newsletter page of the EPHA website www.essexprimaryheads.co.uk. 

The EPHA Executive meets termly to discuss topical and strategic issues with the Local Authority. At the Summer term meeting on 28 April discussions focused on:

· The LA review of future working – their “transformation” agenda

· The restructure of support for behaviour and attendance in Essex

· Improving communication to schools – the development of a web-based portal for information

· The implications of the boycott of Key Stage 2 tests by some schools

2010 Key Stage 2 SATs 

At the summer term meeting on 28 April 2010 the EPHA Executive discussed the implications for colleagues who are planning to boycott the tests this year. 

It was argued that EPHA is not a union and therefore does not (and cannot) have an association view on the SATs boycott. There was however, a strong feeling that even though not all headteachers are planning to boycott the SATs, many heads are supportive of their colleagues who have taken that decision and EPHA would hope that the LA would not be seeking to penalise those headteachers who are taking part in industrial action following a legally held ballot.

Area Development Groups

Primary Area Development Groups (ADGs) were established in Essex two years ago, to bridge the gap between the Local Delivery Groups and the Local Children’s Trust Boards meetings, and ensure that headteachers’ opinions are discussed and school development priorities determined and properly resourced.

The meetings take place around 4 – 5 times a year and are attended by EPHA Local Delivery Group representatives, the Lead Link Headteachers (primary-phase) and other colleagues from the Local Authority including the Area Improvement Managers, representatives from Early Years, SENCAN and so on.

The meetings in March/April concentrated on the development of an Action Plan for each Area, focusing on improving outcomes for children and ensuring that discussions at LCTB level take account of the priorities determined by primary headteachers.

It has been agreed that oracy is a concern across the county, and funding and LA support will be concentrated in this area in 2010/11.

The minutes of ADG meetings can be found on the website – go to Information & Documents – then to EPHA & Partners Collaborative. 

EPHA Liaison Officer 

The workload of the EPHA Executive members has increased and headteachers are asked to represent their colleagues on numerous committees, groups and consultations. Mike Blant, a former headteacher in Essex and member of the SEPHA Executive for many years, has recently begun to work for EPHA as Liaison Officer. His role will be to attend a number of specified meetings and also to develop effective consultation with headteachers across Essex. It has always been a challenge to ensure that primary heads are properly represented, and that the varied and wide-ranging views and opinions of headteachers are taken into account, and it is hoped that Mike’s involvement with EPHA will support the Executive and other heads. 


	Area Steering Group



	3.
	STEPS IN TIME – INTERACTIVE HISTORY SHOWS

The headteachers present enjoyed a 30 minute show about William, a World War Two evacuee, acted by Oliver Naylor, who runs Steps In Time. 
The company was started and is run by actor Oliver Naylor and provides high quality interactive one-man history shows for schools, museums, libraries and other venues. All the shows are based on the Key Stage 2 national curriculum history topics.

As part of his degree Oliver studied storytelling and the oral tradition.  His interest in this subject spurred him to write his own one-man interactive show for Maidstone Museum focussing on the life of a Victorian shoe shine boy. 

Due to the huge success of the Victorian show at Maidstone Museum, Oliver was asked to appear as part of the Dickens Festival in Rochester which he has now performed at many times.  Oliver wrote a further show about a WW2 evacuee, again for Maidstone Museum and after many requests from teachers, Oliver decided to put his acting career on hold and dedicate his time to producing high quality history shows for schools. Oliver now offers six history shows that support the KS2 history curriculum and has built up a network of schools and venues who have him back time and time again.

Using authentic music, props, costume, a lot of energy and a little bit of talent, Oliver brings to life the hustle and bustle of times gone by. All the shows are fun and fast paced. They involve lots of audience participation and children will be asked up on stage to lend a hand!

The six shows include:

William, The World War Two Evacuee -   William lives in London with his family when World War Two begins and turns his life upside down.  He is evacuated to the countryside along with Donnie, a mischievous troublemaker and together they share the excitement and heartache of living away from home.  Join William as he learns about air raids and buzz bombs, swing music and chewing gum and meet all the characters along the way! (This is the show that the WEPHA heads enjoyed – and even joined in a bit!)

Charlie, The Victorian Shoeshine Boy -  A fast-paced journey through a day in the life of Charlie, a shoeshine boy in Victorian England. From orange sellers to psychics, con men to toyshop owners, you'll meet them all in this comical interactive show and even get to try the cup and ball. Join Charlie as he brings the hustle and bustle of the 1800's to life.

Roman Invaders -  Meet Celtic peasants, nervous soldiers and Roman citizens as you journey through Britain AD 43.  Are you fit enough to make it as a centurion or will you end up a slave, serving the highest nobles of the land?  Step up to the challenge and see what 1st Century Britain was like in the hands of the Roman Invaders.

The Turbulent Tudors - Join Peascod the jester as he remembers his life under the rule of the turbulent Tudors.  Find out why Henry VIII had so many wives and just how easy it was to lose your head! Shake hands with Kings, hear from famous explorers and even receive a dance lesson from Queen Elizabeth  herself in this comic journey through 16th Century England and don't forget your ruff!

Ancient Egyptians -  Take a trip up the Nile to discover what life was really like for the Ancient Egyptians.  Join Anemro, your guide, as he explains the mysteries of the gods and the Pharaohs. Learn all about the nasties of mummification from a royal embalmer and help the Pharaoh's detective crack the case of the infamous tomb robbers.  A fast paced lively visit to an Ancient civilisation - right from your classroom!

Ancient Greeks - Visit the warm sunny land of Ancient Greece and see how this mighty civilisation began. Become a famous actor in the theatre, one of the very first Olympians or perhaps a Spartan warrior. Hear of gods, monsters and war in this fascinating look at an ancient way of life!

Performed by actor Oliver Naylor, Steps in Time are a series of hour-long interactive history shows modelled around the Key Stage 2 National Curriculum.  They are ideal for exciting outreach in schools, museums, theatres and other educational venues. Using costumes, music

and authentic artefacts, the hustle and bustle of times gone by are brought to life.

Oliver can perform up to three shows a day at your school. Performances are designed to encourage participation and recreate the magic and intimacy of theatre.  After the performance there will be a question and answer session in which the children get a closer look at the objects used in the show and are tested to see how much information they picked up! There is also a hot-seating session in which the children get to choose which character they would like to speak to. This enables them to talk to the evacuee or the Roman soldier and ask them the questions they always wanted to.  The whole session lasts an hour in total.

Oliver designed the shows to be performed in the classroom providing a more intimate experience and allowing the interaction to be more effective, however he is equally happy to perform in the hall providing it is not a major through route for lots of people as this can be distracting for the audience. An approximate figure of 30 children per show works best but Oliver is quite happy to discuss other arrangements (i.e. combining classes etc) Please call or email him.

Prices...

For schools, a ‘show’ is classed as the 35 minute performance + 25 minutes Q & A and hot-seating – total session time 1 hour.  Oliver can do different shows on the same day - you do not have to have 3 WW2 shows for example, you could have 3 different shows for different year groups if you wish. 

£150 - One show

£250 - Two shows

£320 - Three shows (full day)

Contact Oliver on:

Mobile: 07788 417642

Landline: 01732 360861

Email: onaylor@gmail.com

Website: www.steps-in-time.co.uk

	

	4.
A

B

	WORKSHOPS

The following workshops were attended by headteachers:

MAKING A DIFFERENCE – MANAGING RACIAL EQUALITY
A presentation by Prue Reynolds, Ethnic Minority Achieve Adviser, EMTAS 
Prue advised headteachers that the North and West advisers in EMTAS (Ethnic Minority and Traveller Achievement Service) have moved their base once again, and are now based in Dunmow. As far as schools are concerned, it will be very much ‘business as usual’ and headteachers will see little difference in the way the service operates.

 

Both centres can provide resources and guidance materials to schools to support Traveller pupils and BME pupils including language resource materials for pupils with English as an additional language. However, the multicultural resources previously loaned by the Ethnic Minority Achievement Service have now been transferred to the School Library Service.

 
Contact details for the two EMTAS Centres are as follows:

 

EMTAS NE/West Centre
EMTAS Centre
2 – 2a Twyford Court

High Street, Dunmow

CM6 1AE

Tel: 01371 871390 

01371 871390    

Fax: 01371 878457

 

 EMTAS Mid/South Centre
c/o Crays Hill Primary School

London Road

Crays Hill

Billericay CM11 2UZ

Telephone/Fax: 01268 531291
 
EMTAS Manager
Peta Ullmann
EMTAS, c/o Crays Hill Primary School

Telephone: 01268 531291 

01268 531291      
Prue noted that EMTAS maintains two areas on the Essex Grid for Learning Website. One is focused on English as an Additional Language (EAL) 

http://www.e-gfl.org/index.cfm?s=1&m=171&p=9,index&zs=n

and the other focused on race equality http://www.e-gfl.org/index.cfm?s=1&m=171&p=30,index

Prue circulated the following information to headteachers who attended the meeting – she agreed to forward the packs to any school that contacted her:
· Leaflet about EMTAS

· Reporting of racist incidents in schools – a reminder to schools that an on-line form is available on the secure site of the Essex Schools Infolink http://esi.essexcc.gov.uk/
Schools are asked to record the nature of each incident, together with the ethnicity, gender, status and, where applicable, year group of both victim(s) and perpetrator(s).  Schools have a number of statutory duties to monitor equality and discrimination, including gathering specific evidence and publishing plans. For a school to be judged by Ofsted as at least satisfactory in promoting equality, inspectors must check that the school fulfils the following:

· Written race equality policy

· Disability equality scheme

· Gender equality scheme

· Monitoring the implementation of these schemes and assessing their impact

· Recording racist incidents

· Leaflet about bullying around racism, religion and culture  www.teachernet.gov.uk/racist bullying

· Example of the form that should be used by the school to gather useful information about new arrivals. This information should be completed before the child starts school, but it is important that schools do not delay the start date for new arrivals simply because they have not yet received support from EMTAS. 
· Copies of forms RI 1& 2 – internal school use only; 

RI 3 – racist incident report form: for reporting racists incidents to outside agencies;

RI 4 – annual return to Local Authority

· Checklist for school race equality coordinator and named governor for race equality

· Ethnic category form

· Community Cohesion whole school audit

Prue mentioned a number of resources that are particularly useful for schools:

· “Only Human” – DVD and teacher’s book. This is aimed at Years 5 and 6 but can be used selectively for younger children.

· Early Years guidance – “I know I matter to you”. 

Prue also noted that persona dolls are a very useful way of discussing race and cultural issues with children.

The groups undertook an activity discussing a number of scenarios involving racist incidents in and out of schools.

Prie Reynolds can be contacted at prue.reynolds@essex.sch.uk

INTRODUCTION TO THE IMAGINE CENTRE
A presentation by Kate Holland
The headteachers visited the Imagine Centre, located on the ground floor of the stadium.
Information from the Imagine Centre website:  http://www.esseximaginecentre.org

People of all ages across Essex and beyond now have the opportunity to experience the latest interactive and digital technologies first hand at the Essex Imagine Centre.

The centre is based at the Weston Community Homes Stadium in Colchester and offers an engaging and interactive learning environment which promises to excite and inspire.

The Essex Imagine Centre is funded by Essex County Council and managed by Essex County Council’s Children and Families ICT Curriculum team.  They hope that the Imagine Centre will be of particular value to the county’s schools, offering a dynamic educational hub for all.

The Imagine Centre will be run in partnership with the Colchester United Sports Trust (CUCST) who will be responsible for delivering community based activities.

Booking charges range from £160 for a 2 hour session for 16 children and 2 adults, to adult courses such as Day Rate (8 Hours)  Silver Package -  £150 per person 

· One hour, on site, preparation and planning meeting prior to event

· Wireless Broadband Internet

· Course Presentation Assistance

· Technical Assistance with full use of all installed equipment

· 3 servings of drinks (tea/coffee) with biscuits per delegate

· Sandwich lunch with orange juice served in 

Executive Box in Colchester Stadium


	

	5.
	FEEDBACK FROM THE GATEKEPING REFERENCE GROUP

Simon Billings noted that he attends the Gatekeeping Reference Group meetings on behalf of  primary headteachers. The last meeting was somewhat frustrating as a potentially useful online communications tool, proposed by the Local Authority, had been put on hold for the foreseeable future.  
At the meeting, Diane Smith, ' Assistant Disclosure Manager' presented a survey that she would like to send to all schools re: CRB and how happy/effective most heads thought it was. They have a proposal which would cut down CRB clearance time dramatically and the phrase 'one week' was mentioned. 

 

Simon noted that there was harmony at the meeting at this point as it became apparent that what was needed was honest gradings and scores on the survey and the fact that the survey was only ten multiple choice questions.

 

He explained that the Gatekeeping Reference group unanimously approved the survey,  asked that it be sent out after the EPHA meetings next week and that it was mentioned at EPHA meetings that this survey was coming - it would be addressed to 'the person who completes the CRB application process' and that if anyone was not happy with the current CRB system they should complete the form to instigate a change

	

	6.
	PLANNING FUTURE AREA MEETINGS 

Simon Billings, the newly elected Chair of North East, noted that he wished to re-assess the input to termly headteacher meetings, and started by determining the various consortia of schools across NE Essex. These were noted as:
Colchester (15 schools)
Chair            Gail Thomas             St Michaels' Primary     
Manager      Graham Rushby
 

North Essex Schools Partnership (16 schools)
Chair            Serena Williams      Roach Vale Primary   Manager      Steve Hunt
 

Tiptree & Stanway (17-21schools)
Chair            Barry Nevin                Stanway Fiveways Primary   
Manager      Dave Critchley
 

Lexden (6 schools)
Chair            Clive Reynolds        Hamilton Primary        
 

Tendring & Colchester (16 schools)
Chair            Anne Clark               Tendring Primary         
Manager      Barry Hills
 

Coast-Ed Consortium (25 schools)
Managers   Jo Harper and Poobie 
Simon explained that he will invite the Consortium Chairs and Managers to the next Area Steering Group meeting to assist in setting the agenda for the termly headteacher meeting. 

	

	7.
	DATE OF FUTURE HEADTEACHER MEETINGS AND CONFERENCES

The following key dates were noted

EAST EPHA/DISTRICT/ LA meetings during the 2010/2011 academic year held at Weston Homes Community Stadium, Colchester
Wednesday 3 November 2010

Wednesday 16 March 2011

Wednesday 22 June 2011

Annual General Meetings     

Friday 2 July 2010  Chelmsford City Football Club

The AGM is free to all headteachers and will include lunch, the AGM itself and, this year, a presentation by John Turner of Outspark on “Thinker’s Games”, a fast-paced session of adaptable classroom games to make serious thinking irresistible. 
A flier and the agenda for the 2010 Annual General Meeting were circulated at the meeting. 

Deputy Heads’ Conference   Friday 8 October 2010      Stansted Hilton
Information will go out to all schools at the end of the June in the internal post.

Headteachers’ Conference    Friday 25 March 2011 Stock Brook Country Club    
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